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July 21
st
, 2011 

 

Japan Extends Grassroots Assistance for a new  

Girls School Building at Sarta Village 

  

Today on July 21st, 2011, at the Representative Office of Japan in Ramallah, 

Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian National 

Authority and Mr. Isam Khateeb, Head of Sarta Village Council signed the grant 

contract of a project to construct a new school building in the Sarta Girls School in 

Salfit Governorate. The amount of the project funded by the Government of Japan 

through its Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP) is 

US$ 112,085. 

 

This grant will be utilized to provide a safe and appropriate educational 

environment for the students in Sarta Girls School by constructing a new 

three-story school building with six classrooms. The building will accommodate 129 

students currently studying in a dangerous and unhealthy building, and thus, 

improving the educational circumstance in this area. 

 

Mr. Hashimoto in his speech expressed that the Japanese Government is 

determined to continue its support to Palestinian people from human security 

perspective as well as from its political stands for their efforts to establish a viable 

independent Palestinian state and to develop capacities of local institutions in 

providing basic daily services to people. 

 

The GGP scheme is specifically designed to address basic needs from 

human security perspective, which include water and electricity supply, health care, 

primary education and to support deprived people.  In the Japanese Fiscal Year 

2010, a total of $1,068,288 for eleven projects in the West Bank and Gaza Strip were 

funded by the government of Japan under GGP scheme, which is a part of Japan’s 

total assistance to the Palestinians since 1993 amounting about $ 1.21 billion. 
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Mr. Hashimoto exchanging the Grant Contract with  

Head of Sarta Village council 

 

 

Head of Sarta Village Council in his Speech 
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